I wish to thank Action for Pulmonary Fibrosis for awarding me a travel fellowship to attend the 19th International Colloquium on Lung and Airway Fibrosis (ICLAF) in Dublin Castle, Ireland.  There I was able to present some of my research on the role of infection in idiopathic pulmonary fibrosis. The conference hosted world leaders in the field, and provided the opportunity for lively debate and discussions regarding new frontiers for research.

The opening talk, by Hal Collard, entitled ‘Possible IPF: How we got in this mess and how we got out' set the tone of the meeting, which concentrated on challenging some of the dogmas of IPF diagnosis and highlight the importance of concentrating on disease stratification to help guide therapy. There was a strong theme of the role of immune response in lung fibrosis throughout the meeting with great talks from Profs Luke O’Neil, Rachel Chambers and members of their groups.

On the second day I was able to present my research which focuses on the potential role of fungal infection in IPF. Using genetic techniques rather than normal methods of detecting fungus, which rely on growing it in a lab, we are able to build a complete picture of the different fungi present in the lung. We compared those present in patients with IPF, healthy controls and subjects experiencing exacerbations of their IPF. This led to an enthusiastic discussion session and was a very rewarding experience.

Presenting my work at the meeting was of great value to my research and provided me the opportunity to discuss my current findings with leaders in the field of IPF. This sharing of ideas will help direct my future research and establish new collaborations. Indeed discussions with one group from America will hopefully lead onto an international collaboration in the coming months. None of this would have been possible without the support of Action for Pulmonary Fibrosis.
